
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: May 31, 2013   Contact: Scott Paul, 

210.884.0643/m 
  

 

Volunteers needed to assist with flood clean up 
 

The Bexar County Volunteer Operations Center (VOC) needs volunteers to assist Bexar County 
and San Antonio residents with cleaning after last weekend’s flood event. Volunteers can report 
to the VOC to register and receive their assignments between 8 a.m. and 5 p.m. Saturday and 
Sunday. The VOC has been set up at 10400 Espada Road. 
 
Volunteers need to be over the age of 18; volunteers 14 years and older will be allowed if 
accompanied by an adult. Individuals, families and groups are all welcome. Volunteers will help 
residents clean debris and mud from their properties, so they should wear clothing they do not 
mind getting dirty, gloves and a hat.  
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